TOWN HOUSE ADVISORY GROUP MINUTES April 19, 2018

Attending: Rockwell Fuller, Chair, Martha Manheim, Steve Handy, Paul Kifner, Overseer, Silas Treadway, Donna Hollinger,

- 1. The committee viewed the model of the Town House donated to the Town by a doctor from the Midwest. The detailed model, will be housed at the Strafford Historical Society room at the Brickstore in the upper village.
- 2. Spire Restoration Fund report: Currently the fund for the repair of the spire and lantern is \$107,154, including the \$15K contingency fund from the Town
- 3. Upcoming Events: There will be a memorial service for Blake Treandly on April 21. Paul reported that we are still in need of a music group for the June 2nd beer tasting annual fund raising event. Iva Wick might be willing to perform.
- 4. The idea of augmenting the summer concerts on Tuesday evenings with a farmers market/food vendors was raised. All agreed this was worth exploring.
- 5. The cow shed project, currently under construction at Silas's shop will recommence as the weather warms. A raising of the timber frame is contemplated for early summer.
- 6. Mark Shaw, photographer, has offered to provide THAG with a 3-D photographic data file for the Town website for approximately \$150. All in favor. Donna Hollinger graciously offered to underwrite the expense.
- 7. Clean up day is April 29, 2018 from 10 AM to 1 PM. Rocky will ask Lori Mikusa for her professional assistance.
- 8. Rueben Sotak has rebuild a sash in the bell tower and Pace Kendal has glazed and painted it. The bill came in as estimated. Ruben will next work on the replacing window stops on the second level windows where needed.
- 9. Electrical Work: Rocky will get Tom Root going on a new power line to the bell tower and clock room. Rocky and Steve Handy will investigate a route to run the line from the panel box.
- 10. Next meeting: May 17, 2018

Respectfully submitted by: Steve Handy